
COUNCIL POLICY  29.11 
 
 
POLICY TITLE POLYSTYRENE FOAM PLASTIC PRODUCTS—PROHIBITION ON 

CITY PURCHASE AND/OR USE 
 
 
POLICY STATEMENT: 
 
 This policy is established to reduce the environmental litter and waste disposal problems 

caused by using non-biodegradable polystyrene foam materials (for example, styrofoam 
products).  The policy affects city operations and city facilities. 

 
 The City of Santa Cruz is prohibited from purchasing and/or using polystyrene foam 

plastic products except for use as incidental packing materials. 
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